
 

Planning Application 2020/0644/P 

Kentish Town Sorting Office 30 Leighton Road London NW5 2QE  

 

Dear Rachel English 

I do not object to most of the proposed development at the rear of the sorting office, but any attempt to 

distort the design of the façade of this historically important Grade II listed Victorian building cannot be 

supported.  

I live just round the corner from the building and I would hate to see the intrusion of the roofs from the 

development at the rear. 

 

Looking closely at the plans I can see there are very faint dotted lines that indicate that the eves of two of the 

roofs of the new development will be visible from the front of the sorting office building, certainly if you are 

standing on the other side of Leighton Road.  

 

The roofs of the new buildings are a little distance away, but the view of them will destroy the roofline of the 

Victorian building at the front. To make it clearer I’m attaching one of the drawings with two of the dotted 

lines enhanced in red. 

 

I hope a redesign of these buildings is possible, reducing the height or width of the roofs. Failing that I ask for 

this application to be refused. 

 

Please confirm receipt of this objection, and inform me of the date of the hearing, of there is to be one. 

 

With best wishes 

 

Caroline Hill 

13 Leverton Street 

London NW5 2PH 

landline: 020 7485 2577 

mobile: 07932 697937 

chdesign@btinternet.com 

 

 

 


